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MEMBER Don Dye 067 277 8389 donalddye@telkomsa.net 

MEMBER Andre Nienaber 063 247 9852 elpeandre@gmail.com 
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Francois Potgieter 082 422 4377 pottie2002@yahoo.com 
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BANK DETAILS 

Bank: FNB, Walmer 

Branch Code: 211217 

Account No:  5459 1143 994 

Please identify any deposits with your name. 

Legal Disclaimer: Every effort is made to ensure that all information contained in this Newsletter is correct. The Club 

however does not accept any responsibility for the accuracy of articles and readers are required to verify all 

information before undertaking any operations that may have safety and legal implications. 

Monthly Meetings are held on the 1st Wednesday of each and every month at the EPVCC CLUBHOUSE, 

Conyngham Street, PE from 18.30H onwards.  

Informal Meetings each Friday from 17.00H onwards also at the EPVCC CLUBHOUSE.  

Excellent meals are available. 
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December 2021 

 

Can you believe it, December is here already. A year that has been marred by the continued covid scourge, 

which threatens to proceed into next year with another variant. However during the last few weeks the 

Club has been out and about quite a lot. 

At the end of October we held a mid week lunch at the Old Grey Club which was well attended and 

enjoyed by all. Thanks to Andre Nienaber for making the arrangements. 

 

NovembeǊΩǎ ƴƻƎƎƛƴ ƘŀŘ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǘǳǊƴ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ǿŜŜƪ ōȅ ŀ Ǌǳƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ wƛǇǇƭŜ 

Hotel in Patensie. This is always a pleasant drive especially the last stretch from Hankey. Fortunately the 

myriad of potholes have been fixed . The hotel always serves a good meal. Only a few members attended, 

but our ranks were swelled by members of the Triumph Club. 

 

Unfortunately the journey home was marred for a couple of members as a truck had decided to off-load a 

part of its load of cement bricks right in our path on the N2 highway. Fortunately nobody was injured and 

damage to vehicles was not too severe. 

 

 

 

The final event of the month was a game drive and lunch at the Kragga Kamma Game Park. The owner, 

Garnet Cantor is a member and invited us for the drive free of charge. This was an extremely generous 

gesture on his part for which we thank him. Thanks also to Terri, our knowledgeable guide and skilful driver 

and Carley our host in the restaurant. I think the pictures below tell the story. 



 

 

 



      

 

 

The three female  lions were rescued from a circus in the Ukraine. 

 


